
`LEAPING LACROSSE
NEWS P.O. Boa 932	 tgusuA	 1988

La Crosse, 41 54602 -0932	 voiom, 8 , 10000 8

.13XUAL, ABUSE
RECON,13.1(

GROUP FOR
I.HEITANH

Family and Children's Gen-	 Cost of the group may be
teris offering a Sexual	 covered by health insur-
Abuse Recovery Group for	 ance, medical assistance,
lesbian women who were sex-	 or may be privatelY Paid
ually abused in childhood 	 based on a sliding	 fee
or adolescence. The group
will meet 10 to 12 consecu-
tine Monday evenings. for u3
hours each time, beginning
in September.

The overall goal of the
group is thatindividuals
who complete the group will
have been able to share
with other women their com-
mon experience ofsexual
abuse. The group is part
of the process ofrecovery
in which women can begin to
understand how abuse has
Impacted their lives, how
to integrate the experi-
ence, and how to develop
ongoing self respect, self
acceptance and understand-

in.

The group will be led by
Mary Wente and Kathleen
Adams, therapists who work
with the Sexual Abuse
Treatment Program at Family
and Children's Center.
Group size is limited and a
screening interview is re-
quired. Contact. either
Mary or Kathleen, at 78E-
6333,no later than August
7, 1988, with questions or
to arrange for an inter-
view 

sCale ranging from $2.00 to
$10.00 an hour.

There is the additional
possibility of a self help
support group for partners
of sexual abuse survivors.
Please contact Mary or
Kathleen by phone, or drop
either of them a note at
Family and Children's Cen-
ter. 2507 Weston in La
Crosse, if youare inter-
ested in a partner's group.

EXCERPT BELOW FROM: Lesbian
Passion by JoAnn Loulan
ISan Francisco: Spin-
sters/Aunt. Lute 19871

"Incest is staggering to
contemplate. If YOU were
sexually abused as a chi/d.
youre not alone.

"In my survey of 1,568 les-
bians, 38 percent said they
had experienced childhood
sexual abuse, either from a
family member or a
stranger, before the age of
eighteen. In her book. The
Secret Trauma (New York:
Basic Books, 19881, Diana
Russell reports the same
statistic, 38 percent, from
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her random sample of 930
women.

? Though mv surve y wan not
random sample, I think it's
interesting that the two
statistics match exactly.
It leadsme to believe that
lesbians are not more
likely to have suffered
childhood sexual abuse than
the general population.
This is especially impor-
tant because lesbian-
vivors often hear, 'Oh,
you're an incest suvivor?
That's why you're a les-
bian.'

? If almost 40 percent of
lesbians are incest sur-
vivors, then at some point
in her life, almost every
lesbian will he affected by
childhood sexual abuse. As
a lesbian, if

y	

you

e	

weren't
abused	 yourself,	 you're
likely to come across a
partner who was. That's
ally talking about childhood
sexual abuse is so impor-
tant in the lesbian commu-

AJF. C34,44,1 I NC
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August 7:	 National Save
Sharon Kowalski Day. See
article elsewhere in this
1SSUe.

August	 10-14:	 Thirteenth
Annual Michigan WomYn's Mu-
sic Festival. It'snever
too late to plan to go.
You can buy tickets at the
gate.

August 1B: Thismonth's
potluck will be on Thurs-
day, the 18th at Tara's,
2605 Jackson Street (east
of	 Losey	 Blvd.)in	 La
Crosse. Come early if you
can, anytime after 4:00 pm.
and maybe play some volley-
ball.	 We will eat about
6:30 pm.	 Bring a dish to
pass, your own beverage,
ANDa lawn chair. Also
bringyour Michigan pic-
tures and amusical instru-
ment and we'll have a music
potluck.

August 23: bLN Deadline.

August 27: Twin Cities Take
Back the Night March. See
Et 

on
Cetera for more informa-

ti.

* * * * VOTE! 4- * * *
Justa reminder: September
13 is the date of the Pri-
mary electionin Wisconsin.
Tony Earl, long time friend
of Wisconsin Lesbians and
Gar,is running for the
Democratic nomination for
0.8. Senate. By voting for
Tony Earl,we can show our
appreciation for his past
support and have a friend
at the national level. And

remember, in Wisconsin you
can register at the polls.
You only needtwo pieces of
identification showing you
live at your current ad-
dress (bills will do, or
driver's license, or a li-
brary card). If you are
not sure where you vote,
call your city or county
clerk.
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DEMONSTRATORS
ACROSS THECOUNTRY ARE.
-WHY CAN'TSHARON COMEHOME?...

Demonstrators will gather
in cities across the coun-
try on Sunday August 7, to
demand the	 release	 of

Sharon	 Kowalski	 from a
nursing home. Kowalski, a
victim of a drunk driver
accident, has been denied
access to quality rehabili-
tation andcourt-ordered
competency test, forbidden
freedom of association with
her friends, and separated
from her partner of nine
Years. National Free
Sharon Kowalski Day will
take placein more than a

dozen	 cities,	 including

Minneapolis and Madison.

When Sharon Kowalski awoke
from acornsfollowin g her

accident in 1983, the prog-
nosis was bleak, her brain
steam injury left her par-
tially paralyzed and unable
to speak.	 Through the de.r.
voted	

of Karenrn
on, Kowalski's condition
improved dramatically. She
was able to eat and drink
.ithouta feeding tube,
move her fingers, hands,
and right arm, and comb her
hair. She could  communi-
cate with an electric type-
writer and clearly answered
questions with it.

When Kowalski's father dis-
covered the nature of the
twowomen's relationship.
he began working to-
turn a court order giving
him guardianship, but guar-
anteeing Thompson partici-
pation in all medical deci-
sions regarding Kowalski's
care. In 1984, over Thomp-
son's protest, hemoved
Kowalski from the St.
Cloud. MN area where she

had been living for several
years, and where rehabili-
tation	 facilities	 are
available,	 to a nursing
home without such facili-
ties. In 1985, he moved
her farther from St. Cloud
and Thompson to a nursing
home in Duluth, MN.

Since moving her from Si-
Cloud, Kowalski's father
hasremoved her typewriter
and barred Thompson and
other friends from visit-
ing.	 Although the /aw re-
quires annual	 competency
teats of wards, Donald
Kowalski has refused to
have his daughter tested.
Without proper care over
the past 4 years, Sharon
Kowalski'scondition	 has
deteriorated.

When Karen Thompson wa
last able to visit Kowalski
in 1985, Kowalski typed to
her: . Karen help me.	 Get.
me out of here.	 Take me
home with you..

Sharon Kowalskiis a victim
of paternalistic attitudes
about the disabled, homo-
phobic fear of gay and les-
bian people, abuse of
guardianship, and the sex-
ism that restricts women's
self-determination. The
National Committee to Free
Sharon Kowalski and partic-
ipants in Sharon Kowalski
Day are making demands,-
cluding the following, to
assure that she receives
quality care: Remove Don-
ald Kowalski as Sharon's
guardian, guarantee Sharon
Kowalski's civil rights,
andensure that she re-
ceives quality medical care
and is allowed to partici-
pate in legal proceedings
affecting her life; launch
an immediate investigation
into the ease by the Min-
nesota Attorney General and
the U.S. Justice Depart-
ment; recognize that les-
bians, gay men women an.

CONTINUED ON PAIR
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Quakers Sponsor Workshop:
The American Friends Ser-
vice Committee's Program on
Militarism and Nonviolence
is sponsoring a workshop
entitled: Touch and be
Changed, Change and Be
Alive on September 2-5,
1988 in Chicago. They say:
"Gay men and lesbians have
always been present	 in

peace groups. Too often,
however, these groups re-
flected the homophobia that
is pervasivein society as
a whole... By the same to-
ken, many lesbian and gay
organizations have suffered
by taking too narrow a view
of the social forces we
must overcome... The active
ities we have planned for
September	 2-5	 will,	 we

ho pe, givesome of 
s ochance to get to know ne

another, learn abouteach
other's lives and work, and
figure out ways to support
one another and build
stronger movement. for a
just and peaceful world..
For more information, con-
tact: Intensive Workshop,
AFSC, 1414 Hill Street. Ann
Arbor, MI 48104.

Our Right to Love Revised:
That classic book, Our

Right to Love: A Lesbian
Resource Book is being up-
dated by the original au-
thor, Ginny Vida. The hook
has articles discussing le-
galissues, relationships,

couseling,	 parenthood,n
sexual expression. coming
out, etc. It also has a
pretty good list of organi-
zation	 and	 publications
across, the country of in-
terest to lesbians.	 Ir-

member when I bought MY
first edition in 1978.	 I
saw it on a shelf in Read-

e t  Red Oak then). It
took me 10 minutes of wan-
dering through the store to
get the courage to boldly
carry it up to the counter.
I probably learned as much
about courage and being
lesbian from surviving the
disapproving frown of the
grouchy lady who sold it to
me as I did from the book
itself! However, it is a
worthwhile resource. Watch
Kt Cetera for an announce-
ment on its publication.

Anthology wants Your Story:
Dr. Patricia Searles from
UW-Whitewater and Beth Ann
Pierce a graduate student
at UW-Madison are putting
together an anthology of
acquaintance or relation-
ship violence. They want
personal accounts of emo-
tional, sexual. or physical
abuse	 experienced	 as
adults. They intend the
anthology to be as repre-
entative as possible, so
encourage women and men of
any race and social class
or sexual orientation to
respond.	 Send submissions
o: Dr. Patricia Searles,
Department of	 Sociology,
UW-Whitewater,	 Whitewater,
WI 53190.

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3

people with disabilities
are full human beings with
full rights and privileges
under the law; end
guardianship abuse: and end
all oppression based on
difference.

Until these demands are
met, no one is free of the
possibility of being im-
prisoned and isolated from
friends and partners fol-
lowing an injury or ill-
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LESBIAN
ALLIANCE
C..0MBATTNG

IN TmE so's
The Saturday plenary of the
National Women's Studies
Association (NWSA) Confer-
ence was entitled Lesbian
Alliances, Combating Net-

a s
	 in the BD's.	 It

was powerful and exhilarat-
ing. The facilitator and
the panel members for this
plenarysession, were in-
troduced by Toni McNair, a
professor at the University
of Minnesota. She began by
saying sheis the "oldest
out Dyke on Campus." She
noted that lesbians have
been present in NOSS from
the beginning and that les-
bian voices have been clear
and persistent. She stated
that NWSA gave lesbians a
forum toair our passions
and radical scholarship to
ourselves and others, a
stage forour creative
voices, and a declaration
to theacademie and femi-
niat world that no woman
should be separate.

The facilitator for the
panel was Rosemary Curb,
co-author of Lesbian Nuns:
Breaking Silence. She said
that in the ten years of
NWSA conferences, that this
was the first plenary-
Shen devoted to lesbians.
She introduced the featured
speakers: Beth Brant, Joan
Nestle, Michelle Parkinson,
and Gloria Ansaldua.

Beth Brantis a Native
American, author, Mother
and Grandmother. She spoke
of her experiences as a Na-
tive American lesbian and
of the gathering of Ameri-
can Indian lesbians and
gays heldin Minneapolis
the previous week. She
said it was inspiring lis-
tening to the voices at 

that conference andto be
able to recognize and hear
ways to transform her life.
Recognizing the homophobia
in some of Native American
society, she told us that
in some areas lesbians were
prevented from participat-
ing in sacred ceemnes.
She believes that in cere-

'present
 and in life we are to

“present ourselves to the
creator not to people."
Also,as a result of this
gathering, she believes we
should listen to the voices
of our gay male brothers,

Joan Nestle is co-founder
of the Lesbian History
Archives. She told a won-
derful story of talking to
a Polish Jewish lesbian who
had survived the Nazi-
centration camps. The
woman said that just before
she was taken to the camp,
she had read The Well Of
Loneliness (an early clas-
sic, though depressing,
lesbian novel by Radcliffe
Hall), and she said all the
time she was in camp, she
"Just wanted to live long
enough to kiss a woman."
Joan talked about lesbian
history, noting that in a
womas bar in Neu Orleans
in list, 50% of the women
were dressed in men's at-
tire. She discussed roles,
butch/femme, and how our
sex and sexuality are part
of both our peraonal and
political lives.And she
talked about, how so often
this aspect of our being as
lesbians is either ignored
or repressed. She spoke of
how our sexuality has been
used to degrade women, of
pride and desire, and of a
challenge to make our de-
sire andour sexuality a
part of our political con-
frontation.

Michelle Parkinson ia a
poet, film maker, and co-
chair of the Coalition of
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Black	 Lesbians	 and	 Gays.

She	 talked	 about	 being
black	 and	 lesbian,	 of	 the

allusion of acceptance	 in a

Take	 Back	 The	 Night:	 The

'twin	 Cities	 Take	 Back	 The

Night	 March	 is	 scheduled

for	 August	 27.	 The	 event

will	 include workshops,	 en-

tertainment	 and	 a	 rally	 as
society	 where	 both	 are

deemed as	 other.	 She	 said

ce	 must	 refuse	 silence.

Well as a march through the

Lake	 Street	 area	 of	 Min-

neapolis.	 For	 more	 infor-
She has a vision of leader- nation,	 contact,	 Twin
Shi p ,	 of	 coming	 out,	 of Cities	 Women	 For	 Take	 Back
loving each	 other.	 She	 has

made	 a	 film,	 Stormy,	 The The	 Night,	 PO	 Box	 8974,

Minneapolis,	 MN 55408.
Lady	 of	 the	 Jewel	 Bos,
which	 deals	 with	 the

gay/lesbian	 experience	 in

New	 York	 before	 Stonewall.
It is scheduled to be shown
on	 PBSsometime	 this	 fall

jppygm	 ia,	 .ii,,,,,,

or winter. FAIR PASSAGE
THE METAPHOR

Gloria	 Anzaldua	 is	 a	 poet OF THE SEA
and-author	 of	 This YOU COVER YOURSELF
Bridge Balled My Beck.	 She WITH WHATEVER LIFE
told	 of	 how	 it	 is	 to	 be	 a

chicano	 lesbian,	 how	 when
YOU FIND

she is	 in her Chicano	 fen-

ily or	 in	 her	 lesbian	 fam-
NOT UNLIKE THE VITALITY YOU CRAVE

ily,	 she	 feels	 at	 home	 and YOU MAKE NO FALSE PROMISES
yet feels	 an outsider.	 She

feels	 great	 affection	 and
TO
ANY

g reat	 loneliness,	 she

stands alone and she stands
together.	 She	 talked	 of

WHO WOULD CONTAIN YOU

YOU
how	 sometimes	 sheis	 a WITHOUT SOME SEMBLANCE OF INTERNAL

bridge,	 sometimes	 a	 draw- ETERNAL BIRTHING

bridge,	 andsometimes	 an kNOW
island.	 She said she would THAT TO EVOLVE

ask	 white	 lesbians,	 "Can YOU
You leave your whiteness at
home? .	Sh	 k d	 t	 be
open	 withouta	 sense	 of
guilt.	 She	 asked	 for	 open
hearts and open minds,	 and
said	 the	 only	 victory	 is
love and friendship

RESOLVE

ADVERT ISE W ITH US

for a full page
$8 for a half page

The	 NWSA	 Conferencewas $4 for a quarter page
positive and challenging	 in 50g for a classified ad
that	 it helped participants
to	 look	 atour	 assumptions
and	 begin	 to	 confront	 our
racism.

125 words or less)

Send to: LLN,	 P. 0.	 Box
932	 La Crosse, WI

JOY 54662-0932
' ' """
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National Association
of Gay and Lesbian Democratic Clubs

114 Fifteenth Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

Dear Slater.

As you well know, in just a few months our country will hold
elections for President and Vice President.

The National Association of Gay and Lesbian Democratic
Clubs is wmmitted. after seven years of a Republican adrninis.
Patton, to finally electing a Democrat President.

urcenfly nerd a Protiliont who will Fusin to address tht
nc_o_g_m_sAgav and lesbian Americans across Ne ountry:
•We need a President who will work to ensure that the

rights of gay and 1whian Americans are °mitt...
we need a President who will do mom than gWe lip ser-
e the crisis of AIDS.

tWe need a President who supports equal rights and repro-
ductive choice for women.

•We needs President who will finally do s.omething to
clod, rather than exclude, gays and Wsbians and all those who
face diwrimination.

In July, Ole Democratic Party must nominate a Presiden.1
candidate who will formulate a national message that address-
es the issues that are vitally important to all of us.

The National Association of Ca v,Ug,/xisnMcwior.. is nail of Me Wort xtrw Mis 
.
want, in now direction,

However, we can only achieve our goals with your participa-
tion. By signing the petition to the Presidential candidates on
the back of this letter, you will send a clear message that we
wilt no longer be silent Your contribution along with the peti-
tion will qualify you as an associate member of the NatWnal
Association.

We can work togodigt to elwt a candidate who vita take ac-
bon on those critical issuw. We will triurroh in November and
all Americans will benefit Thank you.

SUBSCRIBE TO THE LLN

12 wonderful issues for $8
(more if you can, less if you can't)

Name

Address

Amount 	

Send to: LLN P. O. Box 932, La Crosse,
WI 54602-0932.. • 51

A Petition to the Presidential Candidates
We call upon you, as aspirants to the highest office in our nation,

7	 to support the rights of lesbians and gay men and to reach out in
your campaigns to the lesbian and gay community. We urge you, as
me enter the third century of the US Constitution, to help
'promote the blessings of liberty' for all Americans.

_Add my name. the list of signers of this petition.

_Send me mom information about the National Association of Gay and Lesbian DemocratieClubs.
_Enclosed is my contribution of $ 	 (membership is $25.1

Name{ Please Prins) 	

Address 	

City 	  State 	  Zip 	
Phone Number (h	 	 hol

--1=7,7==:14';====rca
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